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Temporary License Plates Reminder 
 

 

Previously owned vehicles sold by licensed California dealers 
that already have permanent California license plates do not 
require the issuance of Temporary License Plates (TLP), even if 
the registration has expired. Vehicles displaying the required 
number of permanent California license plates with an 
expired sticker can be operated with the purchaser’s 
temporary identification copy (the bottom portion of the 
Report of Sale form) affixed to vehicle’s windshield or a side 
window up to 90 days from the date of sale. 

 
TLPs are only required to be issued and affixed to a previously 
owned vehicle when the vehicle is missing one or both 
permanent license plates. 

 
 

 
Questions regarding the information contained in this memo or 
changes to the e-mail distribution list may be directed to the Justice 
and Government Liaison Branch at (916) 657-7732 or via e-mail from 
Law enforcement agencies: jaglaw@dmv.ca.gov; Parking/Toll 
agencies: jagparking@dmv.ca.gov. 
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